Town of SHELBURNE
Conservation Commission

MINUTES FINAL

Regular Meeting ~ July 17, 2017
Present:
Norman Davenport, Allan Smith, Steve McCormick, John Richardson, 
Chairman Norm Davenport convened the meeting at 7:39 PM.  A quorum was present.

Public: Ellen Jenkins, Julia Fiske, Kyle Murphy, Mike Dostal, Gary Root  
Route 2/Colrain Road Project

McCormick motioned that we approved MASS DOT nomination of Julia Fiske to fill wetland specialist position.  Seconded by John and approved by all members.
Discussed suggestions by Mark Stinson (sent by email to MASS DOT) to stay in compliance on Rt 2/Colrain Road project. MASS DOT has complied with all requests.  

Description and plan of dewatering project was submitted by email and presented in print and described, then unanimously approved (proposed by Allan, seconded by John).  
Julia discussed survey of record for wetland replication area, which was conducted with flashboards off, and thus not reflective of current conditions.  Survey will be redone this week, and will include with both boards on and with one board on.  Discussion of what was historically done, including during flood events. New pipe on north side of Rt. 2 will alleviate need for removal of boards.  Allan Smith made a motion to approve possible changes in location of wetland replication in light of new survey which was unanimously approved.  Steve McCormick made a motion to approve removal of two flashboards (one at a time) during construction for up to one week.  This will not have a permanent effect on wetlands and will allow for safe construction practices.  This motion was unanimously approved.  Wetland specialist Fiske will notify committee 24 h in advance of this activity.   
Mike Dostal wanted clarification on when wetland specialist should be present.  We agreed that her presence required only for weekly monitoring, rain events and when work was being conducted in the replication area. 
Discussed Mr. Root’s RDA for installation of fire pond on his property on Rt. 2 where current construction is taking place.  Could not find exemption clause for fire pond, but will add it after he submits his RDA.

Other Business

Discussed RDA for installation of solar array on Lobambard property 110 Zerah Fiske Road.  Solar arrays will be placed on existing lawn that is approximately 80 ft from wetlands.  This minor construction will not cause any permanent alteration of the wetlands.  Negative Determination 3 with no conditions.  All members signed.
Meeting adjourned unanimously at 8:58.
Prepared and submitted by Steve McCormick
